
27
th
 Feb 2011 

Joyce Redfearn 
Chief Executive 
Wigan Council 
Town Hall 
Library St 
Wigan 
WN1 1YN 
 
C/C Lord Peter Smith, Andy Burnham MP, Councillors James Grundy, James Cowley, Jonathan Miller.  
 

Dear Joyce Redfearn, 

Re: Change of Name 

Last year Hesketh Meadows Action Group invited other groups operating in Lowton East to join them in 
forming a Big Society group for the area.  (See press release attachment) 

This was successful and well attended meetings have taken place at Lowton Labour Club for the past 
four months with many new community groups joining us. The meetings are regularly attended by our 
local councillors from all parties. 

In our original invitation, we stated that a new committee, constitution and name would be decided on. 

This letter is our official notice that the group, will now be known as stated on this letter head. A new 
bank account has been opened and over the next few days a new constitution and website will appear 
reflecting these changes.  

As stated in our original letter to you, we are none political; all meetings are open to everyone and are 
minuted. Our meetings take place once a month at Lowton Labour Club. The next meeting is on 23

Rd
 

Feb starting at 7.30. 

It is our wish to work together with the council for the benefit of the residents of Lowton East Ward.  

    

     

Sincerely, 

 

           Lowton East 

                                 Neighbourhood  Development  Forum 

Secretary Jan Johnston                   Phone   01942 603436 
14 Horncastle Close  
Lowton  
Warrington               E. Mail janjohnston86@hotmail.co.uk 
Cheshire                    
WA3 2DL 


